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Vale Gerald (Gerry) Slade. TX 12116.





Gerry passed away on the 25th July last after suffering a massive stroke a month after his 80th birthday.


Born in Tassie on 28th June 1922, Gerry spent his early boyhood on the family farm at Greta and had two brothers Geoffrey and Max. When he was 13 the family moved to Glenorchy where they had racehorses. From there another move followed to North Hobart where his father ran the Sir William Don Hotel. Shortly after his mother's death when he was 17, the family moved to West Hobart.





 Gerry served with the CMF from December 1941, transferring to the 2nd AIF on 3rd November 1942, going on to serve with a communications unit in New Guinea in 1943 & 1944. Early in 1945 he trained at Canungra; joining the 2/2nd in April 1945 and going on to serve in New Britain with the Unit.


Following his discharge in April 1946, Gerry took on a painting rehab course duly qualifying as a painter, a trade which he carried on with success throughout his working life.  He met his beloved Nancy in May 1946 and they married in November 1947. Gerry and Nancy had a wonderful life together for almost 55 years and were blessed with four children, Sandra, Christine, Patricia, who passed away shortly after her birth, and Garth. Gerry, a devoted family man loved his children and six grandchildren. They were all very special to him and they thought the world of him.





Gerry enjoyed his sport, horseracing, football, golf and lawn bowls, and the social life that went with them. He became a great supporter of the Hobart Football Club and Nancy was on the social committee. Gerry was a top golfer with both the Claremont and the EZ Golf Club and with his son Garth won many trophies. Among other things he loved gardening and was a great cook. 





Gerry and Nancy attended the Port Phillip Safari in 1988, catching up with his former army mates. He enjoyed the Courier and assisted Bert Price in the organising of the very successful Tassie Safari in March 2000. At the time Nancy was far from well which restricted their social life. They moved from their home in Lenah Valley to a new unit at Battery Point in August 2000.


An amiable man, always willing to help others, Gerry made a lot of good friends during a lifetime lived to the full and we mourn his passing.


The Association extends its deepest sympathy to Nancy and family on their sad loss.


"Lest We Forget".


J. Carey.


